
WALTER L. MITCHELL 
JUDITH E. WHITELAW 
L AURA SPECTOR-MORGAN 
STEVEN M . W HITLEY 

MITCHELL M UNICIPAL GROUP, P.A. 
ATTORNEYS AT LAW 

25 BEACON STREET EAST 
LACONIA, NEW HAMPSHIRE 03246 

TELEPHONE (603) 524-3885 
f ACSLMILE (603) 524-0745 

February 24, 2017 

Pamela G. Monroe, Administrator 
NH Site Evaluation Committee 
21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord , NH 03301-2429 

Re: Docket No. 2015-06, Northern Pass: Substitution of Witness, Town of Pembroke 

Dear Ms. Monroe: 

This letter is to inform the committee that the Town of Pembroke, Intervenor in 
the above-referenced matter, is substituting a witness in opposition of the Applicant's 
request for a Certificate of Site and Facility, effective as of February 24, 2017. 

The Town filed the pre-filed testimony of Justine Courtenmanche, Board of 
Selectmen for the Town of Pembroke, on November 15, 2016. Due to Ms. 
Courtenmanche's desire to no longer serve as witness on behalf of the Board of 
Selectmen, the Town of Pembroke is substituting Town Administrator David Jodoin on 
behalf of the Board of Selectmen in Ms. Courtenmanche's place. Mr. Jodoin has 
participated in this matter with the Board of Selectmen and he will be adopting Ms. 
Courtenmanche's pre-filed testimony and attached report, and in addition, will be 
responding to the technical session data requests posed to Ms. Courtenmanche. 

To provide the appropriate background information, Mr. Jodoin resides at 3 Loon 
Avenue, Concord NH 03303. He has a Bachelor's Degree in Accounting from Franklin 
Pierce College. Mr. Jodoin is the Town of Pembroke Town Administrator, Tax 
Collector, and Finance Director. From 1989 -July of 1994, Mr. Jodoin worked for one 
of the largest Municipal Accounting firms in the state (Piodzik and Sanderson); from 
July of 1994 through July of 1996, he then worked for the Town of Allenstown full time 
as their Administrative Assistant/Finance; he continued to work for Allenstown part time 
from 1996 through February of 2001 as their Finance Administrator; also from 1996 
through February 2001 , he was employed full t ime by the Town of Exeter as their 
Finance Director. In 2001 , Mr. Jodoin returned to Allenstown full t ime at the 
Selectboard's request to serve as Finance Administrator. In July of 2005, Mr. Jodoin 
left Allenstown to become the Town of Hooksett's Town Administrator. He then left 
Hooksett in December of 2008 to accept the Town Administrator job in Pembroke and 
has served in that capacity ever since. 

Throughout his career, Mr. Jodoin has worked extremely close with the 
Assessors and has been through four Town revaluations and many yearly statistical 
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updates. 

To avoid any doubt, Ms. Courtenmanche will no longer be a witness in this 
proceeding. Any questions regarding her testimony, report, or responses to data 
requests may be directed to Mr. Jodoin. 

If you have any questions regarding the above, please feel free to contact me. 
Thank you for your kind attention to this matter. 

Sincerely, 

~~____.,==--
Steven M. Whitley 
steven@mitchellmuniqroup.com 
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